
 
 

B-Dawg’s Buzz by Brenda Post, Secretary 

 The long running joke between my sister, my mom and I; was for mom and I to live together so 
someday, Rhonda would only have to go to one house to take care of both of us. We have joked about it, 
but in reality it is something that she may end up doing because of my MS. But apparently, several years 
ago, mom mentioned it to Sibley Reality and they remembered it. And last fall, we had an opportunity to 
buy the duplex by the old General Store and mom and I jumped in with both sets of feet. Both of us 
scared of the unknown, of the move, of the dynamics of what our relationship by living “together” each 
in separate houses separated by two, two stall garages. And here we are, almost seven months later.  
 To everyone who has asked, we are all moved in, all unpacked. We are still moving things 
around as we live among our things. But for the most part, we are settled. Mom has a list of things she 
wants accomplished on the outside for the summer. I figure it will probably take a full year to say we are 
finished. Moving is hard! 
 When we lived across town from one another, mom usually stopped at my house each night for a 
visit. These visits were never very long, usually 15-30 minutes. Since we both are not living with spous-
es, I think we needed that time together to talk about our days. We talked about the good and the bad. 
When we decided to move to the new houses, I was a little worried that mom would be over here even 
more. And part of me was worried about that. I love my mom. She is simply the best. However, I would 
be lying to you if I didn’t admit that sometimes she drives me nuts. And I am sure, although I have never 
heard her say it, I drive her nuts. We don’t always agree with one another and sometimes we can be 
“mad” at one another. That is family. We love whole heartedly even when we may not like the other per-
son at the time. So, I was thinking if she were over more, I might have more times when she drives me 
nuts.  
 I am really proud of my momma. This was a HUGE step for her. She has never been one to make 
decisions and has depended on others to tell her what to do. She made this decision on her own, and I can 
report that my relationship with my mom did change with this move. Mom is probably over to my house 
less than before. I don’t know why that is. But, for me, it’s being able to look out my window and see the 
lights on at mom’s house. It’s knowing she is home, safe and near to me. I love that. I don’t know if she 
does that back to me. I have never asked her. I can tell you that for some reason, it makes me feel closer 
to her than ever before. It’s made me love her more and cherish her more. I am very lucky, and I realize 
that. I don’t know if she has benefitted from this move as much as I have, I never asked her that either. I 
can’t thank her enough for all of the sacrifices she has made for myself and my siblings and my heart 
overflows.  
 Proverbs 31:25-31 (NIV) says this about women and mothers: 25 She is clothed with strength 
and dignity; she can laugh at the days to come. 26 She 
speaks with wisdom, and faithful instruction is on her 
tongue. 27 She watches over the affairs of her household 
and does not eat the bread of idleness. 28 Her children arise 
and call her blessed; her husband also, and he praises her: 
29 “Many women do noble things,  but you surpass them 
all.” 30 Charm is deceptive, and beauty is fleeting; but a 
woman who fears the Lord is to be praised. 31 Honor her 
for all that her hands have done, and let her works bring her 
praise at the city gate.  
 Mothers are the sweetest gift from God to us. There 
is no way we can ever really thank our mothers for all that 
they does for us. May God bless all the Mothers that give of 
themselves and tend to their household needs before the 
needs of 'self'. Thank you moms.  
 Thanks momma. I love you! 
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Glorify God in all we do, 
Grow with Him daily and 
Go with Him to share His love. 

Words from Pastor Luke 

 Over the last couple of months I have been lifting up in prayer our call for staffing.  There are 

four areas I have been concerned about, youth, education, worship and calling.  We have been seeking 

direction on how we can most effectively meet the needs in each of these areas.  As much as I want to be 

there for everyone in this congregation I have recognized that it is a huge task.  I often feel like I would 

never be able to fully meet the spiritual needs of those in the nursing homes, assisted living, having sur-

geries, recovering at home, those dealing with loss, and the many other sick and shut ins.  Beyond that, 

there are also the individuals counseling sessions that is done for many of the others issues people are 

facing. 

 In lifting this up in prayer, God has opened a door for us to be better than what we are in the area 

of calling and spiritual care. Several weeks ago Kathy Runia (Cal Runia's new wife) came and shared 

with me her desire to help with those who need spiritual care and help organize those gifted in calling to 

be more effective in reaching out to those who need spiritual care.  To me this was an answer to prayer. 

 After some conversation with her and the elders we have decided to recognize and receive Kathy 

as a volunteer to help me in the calling/visiting process.  Kathy has had many years of nursing experi-

ence and has taken classes in spiritual care of those who are sick, aging and hospitalized.  

 Kathy will be helping me and this church in a couple of ways.  First, she is going to help me or-

ganize all those who are in need and arrange visitation by me, the elders, a calling group or herself.  She 

will determine who should visit.  Our goal is that there will be more intentional visits from people within 

the church providing greater spiritual care. She might be contacting you if you are need to make sure we 

can care for you. As we sat down the other day to determine those in need we came up with a list of over 

50 people!  

 Second, Kathy herself will do some of the calling.  She has experience in this area, she is being 

encouraged to use her gifts. Although she is a nurse her main focus will be the spiritual wellbeing of 

those within the congregation.  This will especially helpful to me if someone has a longer hospital stay. 

 This new position will be a work in progress.  Our goal is to more effective do ministry and be 

there for those who are in need of spiritual care. This will be wonderful benefit to all those who are 

members of First Reformed Church or attend on a regular basis. I have asked Kathy to,  share about who 

she is, her experience and her desire to be unused in ministry in this capacity. 

Pastor Luke 

 

From Kathy Runia: 

 Pastor Luke, being aware of my desire to grow spiritually and my 35 years in the health care 

field, has asked me to assist in the communication and facilitation of caring for the those in need of heal-

ing.  
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 I am a graduate of Mount Marty College which gave me a strong foundation in holistic 

health and the connection of body , mind , and spirit. Love does heal all and the love of family and 

God does heal in my nursing experience. I am only the hands and feet.  

 Recently the American Nursing Association recognized Faith Community Nursing as a spe-

cialized practice of health care. I attended a 34 hour workshop and have a deep desire to walk with 

those in need of healing . This ministry focuses on the intentional care of the spirit as well as the pro-

motion of holistic health and prevention of illness within the context of the faith community. My role 

will be to listen, pray, advocate and support anyone who has need for healing in mind, body and spir-

it. I will be a bridge and facilitator for the wonderful programs and volunteers that already work in 

this ministry within the church.  

 I am Kathy Runia, wife of Calvin Runia. I love to be outdoors, garden, fish, build and learn 

new things. I also like to sew , teach, and do creative things although I do not have the creative tal-

ents of my friends. I keep praying for inspiration. LOL. I am not good with names, but never forget a 

story or a face. So bear this in mind until I get more familiar with the families within the church. I 

look forward to meeting you and walking with you in our faith journey where ever it takes us. The 

Holy Spirit has a great sense of humor and he is always surprising me. Look for his inspiration  in 

everything you do on a daily basis. God Bless ! Kathy. 

 

News from Adrian and Bernardeth Bobb-Kelly 
 

 How good it was to visit with many of you during the fall of 2015.  Indeed it was a 

very special time for us to come and share with you the various ways you have been touch-

ing the lives of many kids, pastors, midwives and patients here in the city of Bluefields and 

its communities that are on the Caribbean coast of Nicaragua.  You have always been a 

blessing to our ministry. Your words of encouragement and prayers were so special to us. 

They supplied us with the strength and desire to continue with our ministry and to strive 

each day to do a better job for God’s glory and honour. Thank you again for such a great 

hospitality and remember that your continual prayer and support is very important for this 

ministry. 

 This New Year holds a lot of challenges for us as we work toward getting more peo-

ple involved in our ministry.  

 The children in both Tabitha I and II homes are doing well. They are pretty good in 

giving us challenges as they grow in height and intelligence but they also bring joy to our 

heart when good things happen in their lives. For example, last year one of the boys (Joiner) 

was promoted to high school and three of the girls (Shayane, Arlene and Luz Elena) were 

promoted to secondary level. 
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Library News 
 
 We are very fortunate to have generous people in the church who make donations to the library.  
One donation is four books in “The Mission Quilt Series”.  The stories take place in Boston, MA and 
South Dakota on the Lakota Sioux Reservation.  Some of the sites mentioned will be familiar to you.  In 
the first book Evangeline feels called to leave the luxuries of Boston to be a missionary in the wilds of 
South Dakota. 
 Three donations were from another person.  One was Your Best Destiny by Wintley Phipps.  
Here is a quote from the back of the book:  Mr. Phipps knows what you’re seeking—and how to find it.  
In Your Best Destiny, he unlocks eight secrets that will reveal your unique character and lead you into 
the most amazing life you could ever experience.  These secrets are based on proven truths that will help 
you grow stronger, overcome obstacles, and achieve what God has in store for your life. 
 The second book is The Eighth Kingdom.  Is God’s ultimate plan for the world unfolding before 
us?  Around the world many people have a premonition that current events are setting the stage for end-
time events to unfold.  Why is there so much global upheaval on so many levels?  Where is the world 
heading? Why are terrorist activities and other threats continuing to increase?  In this informative and 
prophetically stirring book, Perry Stone answers these questions and more as he details a large-scale 
picture of what will occur at the time of the end. 
 Finally, The Seasons of God is the third book.  What season of life are you in?  Each of us goes 
through periods of life that have a certain character—a few months or a few years, good times or diffi-
cult circumstances, times of brilliant joy or periods of dark clouds.  Often we say, “It’s just the season of 
life I’m in.”  Richard Blackaby explains how understanding the principles of the season can offer us 
hope, direction, insight, and intimacy with God Himself.  It’s a thoughtful exploration of God’s patterns 
at work in our lives—how His will is being carried out in the best way at the best time. 
 Along with the books listed above three have been purchased.  They are:  A Son’s Vow by 
Shelly Shepard Gray, Mermaid Moon by Colleen Coble and Karen Kingsbury’s latest book, Brush of 
Wings.  An added plus for the new books is that they are all in large print!! 
 Visit the library soon! 
 
Alfreda Verdoorn  
Jeannette Juffer 
 
 

Inspiration Hills Memorial Day Summer Kick-Off & Fundraisers 

Inspiration Hill’s Memorial Day Summer Kick-off fundraiser will be held on Monday, May 30, 
2016 (Memorial Day) beginning at 3 pm with the viewing of auction items. The Live Auction 
will begins at 3:30 pm with Daryl Vande Vegte as auctioneer. A light supper will be available 
for purchase from 4:30-6:30 pm in the Dining Hall. Entertainment for the evening will be Pam 
De Haan and family from Alton, Iowa. 

Churches and individuals are encouraged to donate items for the Live Auction. Please contact 
Laura Dozack at 605-986-5207 (cell: 605-359-3215) or Inspiration Hills at 866-858-3265 re-
garding the items you would like to donate so a list of items can be made. Hope to See you 
There! 



 
 

Consistory Meeting 
April 18, 2016 
 
Elders Meeting, 6:00pm                                 7 present, a quorum 
93. Pastor Luke opened with prayer. 
94. Membership changes:  none. 
95. Baptism for Witten Julius, son of Alan & Lacey Julius is scheduled for Sunday April 24.  We     
                 will also have Profession of Faith for Lacey Julius the same Sunday. 
96. Elders shared on calls made this month. 
97. The constitutional question was asked of the Elders: Are there any members who need  
                 spiritual care this month? 
98. Approval of Church use: 
99. MMSC to approve church use for Rhonda Riebeling on June 4 from 12-5pm.  She would like  
                    to use the Fellowship Hall for a Bridal Shower for her niece, Megan Jurgens. 
100. For information TEC was approved to use the FRC as the next location for TEC meeting.   
                    This was approved, but the date is going to be changed from Aug. 5-7 to Aug. 11-14. 
101. MMSC to approve church use for Jeremy and Jill Leusink for the fellowship hall following  
                     the church service on May 29th. 
102. MMSC to allow Kathy Runia to help with calling and to help co-ordinate calling for Pastor  
                    Luke and the Elders. 
103. For information Elders will start using a Calling Report for better calling and visiting  
                    tracking. 
104. FRC Marriage Policy was discussed, more information to be gathered before we proceed. 
105. MMSC to approve the minutes. 
106. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Ron Dykstra. 
 
Full Consistory Meeting 7:00pm                  12 present a quorum 
107. Pastor Luke opened the meeting with a devotion from Isaiah 6:1-8.  This passage deals  
                    with the Call of a Leader, Pastor Luke then opened with prayer. 
108. Ministry Team reports were given. 
109. Elder/Deacon calling was discussed. 
Old Business: 
110. Staffing at FRC: job descriptions for Secretary, Technical Director, Janitor were discussed. 
111. MMSC to approve the new job descriptions for the Technical Director and Janitor. 
112. The proposed By-law changes for Article IV. ‘The Consistory’ were reviewed and discussed. 
113. MMSC to approve these changes.  The Vice President and Clerk shall be elected  
                  recommended from the Elders and the General Fund Treasurer , Assistant General  
                  Fund Treasurer, and Chairman of Deacons shall be elected recommended from the  
                  deacons. 

New Business: 
114. Heath De Jong presented a Director of Youth Ministry report: 
115. Derek Heronimus gave the Treasurers report. 
116. Deacons report was given. The Deacons would like to go ahead with ‘On line giving’. 
117. Elders minutes were read for information. 
118. MMSC to approve the minutes by title only. 
119. MMSC to adjourn following prayer by Jeremy Leusink. 

 

 

 Something else that also brings joy and satisfaction is the story of one of the girls that I 

would like to share with you: Yondra is a young, single mother who is raising one of her two 

daughters. Her oldest was taken away from her by her ex-husband with the pretext of giving 

her a temporal help. Yondra has been having a very difficult time in finding a decent job in 

Bluefields because of her lack of training. In late 2014 she asked if we would permit her 

daughter Luz Elena to stay at the Tabitha home for a year, the time she would need to get her 

training in Managua the Capital city to become a police person. We accepted her petition and 

before she left to receive her training, Luz Elena had already started to eat at the feeding cen-

tre. When Yondra’s time approached to leave for training, she brought her daughter Luz Elena 

to us at Tabitha´s home. A year has passed and now we are so happy to see Yondra working as 

a police person and taking care of her daughter. She said that she is so thankful for what we 

did for her because without that help she cannot imagine where she would be. We humbly give 

thanks to God Almighty for giving us the privilege to help others in need. 

 

Prayer requests:  

 Please pray for Yondra and family for protection and for their spiritual life. 

 Please pray for Miss Bernice (Tabitha I’s home mother) who is undergoing chemo therapy 

treatments. 

 For all the Tabitha children that are attending school. 

 For the teams that will be visiting our ministry site. 

 For the staff. 

 For the medical personnel that go on the river trips. 

 For our spiritual life to continue to be faithful to our call. 

May the Lord bless you now and forevermore. 

Bernardeth and Adrian 

Bernardeth and Adrian’s ministry  

Bernardeth Kelly Bent and Adrian Bobb, who is ordained, work with the Institute of Social 

Development of the Moravian Church (IDSIM) training health workers, pastors, and other 

people from villages and neighborhoods. They work with churches to establish foster homes, 

feeding programs, and scholarships for children from poor neighborhoods in Bluefields, and 

they provide pastoral and health care to people in remote villages along the Rio Grande de 

Matagalpa. Learn more at www.rca.org/bobb-kelly. 



 
 

May 1 West-HS Remnant 
 Middle-HS Remnant 
 East-HS Remnant 
 

8 West-Lavonne Prins and Donna Sterler 
 Middle-Junior and Imogene Rasmussen 
 East-Larry and Rhonda Riebeling 
 

15  West-Cal and Kathy Runia 
 Middle-Marvin and Janice Runia 
 East-Dr. Brian and Heidi Sayler/family 
 

22 West-Eric Schiphoff and Hugh Schiphoff 
 Middle-Don and Jennie Schram 
 East-Harold and Lynn Schram 
 

29 West-Ray and Ellen Schram 
 Middle-Ted and Eileen Schutte 
 East-Verlyn and Donna Smidt 

Nursery for May 9:00 am  

Nursery for May 11:00 am 

May   1: Kayla Hoekstra and Chelsea Hulstein 
 8: Rachel Wills and Sandy Lamfers 
 15: Ashley Heronimus and Diane Langstraat 
 22: Kim and Alex Mc Dougall 
 29: Ruth Ann Wiersma and Jessa Wolter 

Greeters for May, 9 am 

May   1: Karen Honken and Amy Dykstra 
 8: Chrissy Ackerman and Heather Tangeman 
 15: Teresa and Paige Hurlburt 
 22: Kathy Runia and Abby Kreykes 
 29: Wendy and Jahlyn De Jong 

Write your hurts in the sand…. 

Carve your blessings in stone. 

 

 

THANK YOU THANK YOU THANK YOU!!! Thanks for sending in either 

Campbell’s bar codes or box tops off of General Mills Products. We really do appreciate it! 

Whether it’s just a couple or a whole packet-they really do add up. Not only that, when com-

bined with those from other’s they begin to multiply! As of March 2016, we have 588,216 

Campbell’s labels in the bank, which is pretty incredible. It is true that Campbell’s is discontinu-

ing their Labels for Education Programs. This will NOT TAKE EFFECT for us until July 31, 

2017 however, so we really need you to keep them coming! While in all likelihood we will not 

reach our goal of 1,600,000to obtain that mini-van, there are many other useful items that can be 

put to good use in our school that we will qualify for. Recreational equipment, office supplies, 

computers etc. are things we are spending cans on all the time to properly provide for the 140 

students that attend our on-campus Christian Day School. So, we encourage you to give it your 

all over the next 16 months and help us finish well!  

In Christ’s Service, Betsy Chacon, Children’s Haven International  

  

 



 
 

 

Bible Word Search:  

BOOKS OF THE OLD TESTAMENT 

T H S M I S B C S T N H Q X V 

N M A L A C H A I V U S V R C 

F G S N O I T A T N E M A L Z 

C E N B O P U G B T D C W E H 

D N W T H J R I S A I A H O S 

Z E C H A R I A H Y K A R J F 

B S U C I T I V E L I K Y V P 

L I F T M S T X T D V Q U I E 

S S H A E U S Y A X M B K K G 

P R A L R R H B Y R I R M O K 

N B C W E Z O A R D A E B T I 

O C I B J A E N N M P R Z O T 

E S M L A S P H O K W J B J K 

Y U F P O X X S W M A W V C S 

N X M H B M V K N J Y L W N Q 

  

OBADIAH             HABAKKUK               DEUTERONOMY RUTH

 JONAH ISAIAH  EZRA 

 GENESIS NUMBERS  LEVITICUS

 PSALMS ECCLESIASTES JEREMIAH

 LAMENTATIONS JOEL AMOS

 MICAH NAHUM ZECHARIAH

 MALACHAI HOSEA 

For more free Bible word searches, visit  
www.memory-improvement-tips.com/printable-bible-word-search-puzzles.html 

 

 

Faith Bible Study will meet on Monday, May  16. Luella will be the leader and  
the hostess will be Imogene. 

 
Patience Bible Study will meet Monday, May 16, to study  Lesson 2 , 
AMAZED BY GRACE.  Leader And hostess is Barb.   

Coffee With the Pastor 

Wednesday, May 4, at 9 am. we will be having coffee time with the Pastor . Please 

come and visit Pastor Luke (and Brenda). We love seeing you ALL! 

Faith is having a positive attitude about what you can do and not worrying 

at all about what you can’t do. 

Music for May 

May 08  Gary and Sandy De Vries 
 15  Glenn and Karen Doorenbos 
 22  Cory and Amy Dykstra 
 29  LaVonn Dykstra 
 
***If anyone would like to sing/play an  
instrument please contact the office and we 
will work you in when there is nothing 
scheduled. We would love to have you 
“praise God with your talents”!  *** 

Coffee Servers for May 

May  1   Remnant 
May  8   Charlie  &  Brenda  Kuhl 
May  15 Dave  &  Sandy  Lamfers 
May  22 Ken  &  Wilma  Loerts 
May  29 Ed  &  Leona  Meendering 

http://www.memory-improvement-tips.com/printable-bible-word-search-puzzles.html


 
 

1 SE: Bob Tiedeman 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Duane Vande Hoef 

BE: Paul Vander Linden 

BW: John Van Diepen 

8 SE: Larry Verdoorn 

C: Lawrence Wiersma 

SW: Harvey Van Ruler 

BE: Pastor Luke 

BW: John Bartels 

15 SE: Marcus De Boer 

C: Pastor Luke 

SW: Heath De Jong 

BE: Ron Dykstra 

BW: Harold Ernst 

22 SE: Henry Fisher 

C: Stan Gaalswyk 

SW: Lennis Harberts 

BE: Ed Harskamp 

BW: Pastor Luke  

29 SE: Bill Hartzell 

C: Dale Honken 

SW: Pastor Luke  

BE: Dan Janssen 

BW: C. Koerselman 

Willing Hands Group 
Willing Hands Group #5 will be responsible for services during the 

month of May. Co-chairpersons are Dar and Dennis Jurgens, Deb and Greg 
Kosters and Shelia and Harold Van Der Sloot.  

May 1-Jane Buysman 

May 8-Marilynn De Boer 

May 15- Gert Gaalswyk 

May 22- Jan Henrichs 

May 29- Beth Hulstein  

Sunday School Nursery 

After Church Greeters for May 

Library Volunteers 

1 Peg Van Kley & Pam Vande Hoef 

8 Ruth Ann Wiersma & Tiffany Wynia 

15 Luella Eggink and Jan Henrichs 

22 Lana Hibma and Sandy Lamfers 

 

 

Bible Study Verse: Deuteronomy 4:9 

Only be careful, and watch yourselves closely so that you do not forget the things your eyes 
have seen or let them fade from your heart as long as you live. Teach them to your chil-
dren and to their children after them. (NIV)  

Thoughts 
A couple of summers ago, my son and I went on our first Canadian fishing trip. We had been 
planning this trip for quite awhile with some extended family and were excited about finally 
getting the chance to land some northern pike.  

  

Well, our first morning out fishing was going to prove to be difficult to top. We anchored our 
boat near a rock island and my son threw out his first cast. Immediately, he had a fish on and 
started reeling it in. It wasn't a huge fish, but at least it was a nice start to the day. He reeled it 
up to the surface, and we could see that it was a walleye.  

  

As he continued to reel the fish over to the boat, a nice northern pike came up out of the deep 
water and nailed the walleye. The fight was on! The leisurely reel turned into an epic battle 
between my son and this northern. After a few minutes of fighting with it, my son was able to 
get the pike up to the side of the boat where we netted it and brought it in--with both the wall-
eye and the northern on! That northern was never on the hook. He simply had bit the walleye 
on the side and absolutely refused to let go! The first cast of the trip accounted for a "2 fer" - 
one hook, two fish. 
 
Many times our focus is on me - my salvation, my God, my Lord, and my church. The reality 
is that faith is bigger than my personal experiences with God. When God looks at a man with-
in a family, he desires a "2 fer."  

  

The salvation and faith of a dad is supposed to be passed on to the next generation by him. 
One faith, two generations or more. (Dave M) 
 
Action Point 
As outdoorsmen, we understand the value of passing on an outdoors legacy to our children. 
It's up to us to pass on the traditions and the fun of being out in the wild. We also need to rec-
ognize that it's up to us to pass on the Christian faith to our children and grandchildren.  

  

Ultimately, the Holy Spirit has to draw each person to Himself; but we have been given the 
privilege of teaching our children about Jesus. It's God's plan--a "2 fer." 
 
Sportsmen's Tip of the Day 
Fish just love to eat leeches. The problem is that leeches love to attach themselves to people 
while they are in the water. If you get a leech attached to you, pour salt on it, and then you can 
pick it off. 

Sportsmen's Devotional 



 
 

May Birthdays 

1 Melissa Julius 

2 Brenda Ackerman 
   Andrea Leusink 

4 Rachel Wills 
  Tyler Fox 

5 Harold Schram 

6 Lois Vande Berg 
   Dutch Kruger 

7 Robert Kruger 

8 Brenda Post 
   Tami Tracy 

9 Ray Schram 
   Ruth Ann Wiersma 

10 Charlie Ackerman 
    Jamie Bruxvoort 

11 Rod Vander Veen 
    Rebecca Whitacre 

12 Matt Julius 

13 Fay Vos 
    Kacee Van Ruler 
    Kelsey Van Ruler 
    Chris Schouten 

16 Larry Verdoorn 

17 Katha Kruger 
    Jayson Vande Hoef 

20 Verlyn Smidt 

21 Larry De Boer 

24 Teresa Hurlburt 
     Nate De Jong 

25 Imogene Rasmussen 

26 Brysen Loerts 

27 Cody Hurlburt 

29 Brooke Ten Napel 
     Laurie Kraayenbrink 
     Ethan Post 
     Daren Rockman 

30 Gladys Tiedeman 
     Travis Runia 
     Nicole Ten Napel 

31 Helen Vander Veen 

May Anniversaries  

07 Marcus and Angela De Boer  45 years  

10 Dave and Sandy Lamfers  36 years  

14 Keith and Janelle Van Drunen  45 years  

25 Matt and Rachel Jurgens  3 years  

27 Dale and Karen Honken  33 years  

28 Troy and Meggan Block  11 years  

If you would like to be included 
in our Birthday and Anniversary 
Calendar and do not see your 
name, please contact the office 
(sibleyfrcoffice@gmail.com or 
754-2783) and let us know your 
dates! We would love to recog-
nize YOU on your special day! 

Thanks 

 

 

May Faith In Action:  

Faith in action for this month is Daily Vacation Bible School. Sign up to help teach, be a help-

er, bring food, work in the nursery etc. It takes many people to help make DVBS a success !  

For Your Information: 

As school winds down and summer approaches, some activities at FRC will be taking a vaca-

tion as well. 

 Children and Worship will not be meeting again until September of 2016. 

 Wednesday Night Bible Class will not be meeting until September of 2016. 

 Sunday School is finished May 22, 2016 and will not meet again until September 2016. 

Parents Please Note: 

 Middle School Remnant WILL be meeting throughout the summer. They will be 

meeting the 1st and 3rd Wednesday’s of the month at 6:30 pm in the Fireside Room. 

 High School Remnant WILL be meeting throughout the summer.  The time and day 

of their meetings will be announced as soon as possible. For now, they continue to meet 

weekly at 6:45 in the youth Room on Wednesday evenings. 



 
 

May 2016 

Sun Mon Tue Wed

19am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer Fireside 

Room  

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door  

2 

 
David and JoAnn Calsbeek 

388:30 am Quilters  

 

 

 

Angie CalsbeekEzra 

49am Coffee With Pastor

6 pm Outreach 

6:30-7:45 pm MS Remnant

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

Margaret Calsbeek

89am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R.  

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door  

9 

 

Brian and Jamiey Daiker;  

Elliot and Olivia 

108:30 am Quilters  

 

 

Dale and Marilynn De Boer 

116:30-7:45 pm MS Rem-

nant 

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

 

LeRoy and Glenda De Boer

159am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R.  

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door  

169 am Faith Bible St.  

4 pm Patience Bible St.  

6:00 pm Elders Meet 

7:00 pm Consistory meets    

Pray for Our Consistory 

178:30 am Quilters  

 

Joe and Nisa de Boom;  

Delaney and Danika 

186:30-7:45 pm MS Rem-

nant 

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

Heath and Wendy De Jong; 

Hunter, Dahson, Jahlyn

22Sibley HS Grad. 

9am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R.  

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door  

23 

 

 

 

 

Gary and Sandy De Vries 

248:30 am Quilters  

 

 

 

Glenn Doorenbos 

256:30-7:45 pm MS Rem-

nant 

6:45– 8:15 HS Remnant 

 

 

Merlin and Karen Doorenbos

299am Cornerstone  

10 am Coffee/Prayer F.R.  

10 am Sunday School 

11 am Open Door  

30 

 

 
LaVon Dykstra 

318:30 am Quilters  

 

Mark and Tanya Dykstra; 

Tanner and Makya 

 

 

 

Wed Thu Fri Sat 

9am Coffee With Pastor 

6 pm Outreach 

7:45 pm MS Remnant 

8:15 HS Remnant  

Margaret Calsbeek 

5 

 

 

Nate Buysman; Nick and Lydia 

6 

 

 

Tom and Ruth Dagel; Parker 

7 Pray for: 

Jurnea Harberts 

Nathan Kraayenbrink 

Matt Runia 

Harrison Feldkamp 

7:45 pm MS Rem-

8:15 HS Remnant  

LeRoy and Glenda De Boer 

12 

 

 

Larry and Melissa De Boer; 

Kalie, Jayden, Kendra 

13  

 
Marcus and Angela De Boer 

14Pray for: 

Peter Meyer 

Sarah Honken 

Cody Hurlburt 

Ellie Klaassen 

7:45 pm MS Rem-

8:15 HS Remnant  

Heath and Wendy De Jong; 

Hunter, Dahson, Jahlyn 

19 

 

 

 

Minnie De Jong 

20 

 

 

 

Tracy Den Beste 

21Pray for: 

Jena Van Marel 

Kayla Ackerman 

Hannah Klaassen 

Kellyn Kruger 

7:45 pm MS Rem-

8:15 HS Remnant  

Merlin and Karen Doorenbos 

26 

 

 

 

 

Paul Doorenbos 

27 

 

 

 

Cory and Amy Dykstra;  

Cody, Wyatt and Cole 

28Pray for: 

Aleica Martinez 

Clara Meyer 

Jessica Mehls 

Shannon Michelson 

Ethan Post 

   


